_CHOIR_¥EWS

T™he 4immeal Chelr Meeting was hoeld on Hevember 8, 1979 and & new
Exscutive Cammittes was slected. The new Dxwcative Committes mewbers
ares I, Hratch Semerjian, Chaivsaa; Mre, Takouhi Avedikisn, Secretarys
and Kr. Ashod Krikorian, Tressurer. I take this cpportumity to express
our sincere thanks to Mr. Jack indonian, who for several yesrs carried
on the respumwsidbilities as Chairsan of the Executive Cammittee of the
Choir, Mrs. Kohar sndonian, who ssrved as the Treasurer, and Hrs. Do-
rothy Small, who served as the Secretary.

On Nowember 17th, we hed the great pleasure of having Mr., Ber]
Zsmkochian, orgenist for the Boston Symphony Orchestrw, with us for en
organ recitel with our new organ. Both the recital and the Services,
baid on the following Sundey to dedicats ur new orgen, wers truly
inspivaticmal. During the rebearsal we had with Mr. Zambkochisn as woll
& the Services, the Choir mebers had the cpportunity to appreciste
his mosical tsalents, &3 wsll ez hiz "Haygagen® feslings. Indesd it
wag & Wme to fesl proud to be an Avwaniant We Chank Miss Maggle
Prodromidie and Mirs Shekeh Bababhshanisn, sad 1l otbers whe helpad
maks tha post-Recital reception aach a success.

Unfortunately, this fall brongt us Lbe shere of osnd dage os weil.
We bave lost our beloved Cheir Divsctor, Hr. Sdesed Sourdae, s uies
him dsarly, both as cur Director and as cur friend. His desth has lefd

8 big vold ia cur hearts. '

Bat we bave to go oit, snd w bave to conbimue hls werkl The Fexdsh
Comell sod Father Kalayjien wre in the widet of o wearch for o mmw
Choiy Ddvector. In the wmean time ¥re. Yeohar Andondas spd Dv. Heeboh
Semarjian will be conducting the Chole oo albsrnete Sundeys.

The sesrch for s new Cholr Dimecter sud sirvengthesing of owe Cholr
at this purdicular ties are sspecially oriticsl. Our communlity will be
bosting the inmusl Diocesan Lssembly daring Hey 27-31, 1980, The week's
activities will imclude a Sundsy Servios on June 1ot, when Hle Holiness
Vasken I, Ceiholicos of ALl Arsniens; will be cslshreting HMeas. [t is
inparstive that our Cholr prepars For thiz specisl dey properly sud
proaptly. We sre callinmg oo all parishioners, young and old, who would
1ike to siug to come and Sodvw the Choir. We sre helding rebserssls ¢m
Soudeys 2t 9130 a.m, helore Chureh Sevvices. Sectionals are buld wice
o month (for sach sectivo) with casplets cholr rebsersales sgsim omce &
wonth, If you ere interested, plesse ceontact Jahn Erikorian, Hmatoh
Semarjian or Father Fsleyiisa. It 4» isportant to vealize that, il you
peefer, you csn participate in the rebesrsals without singing duwring
the Sexvices, undil yon decide to do so. W nesd all ths voices; sepre-
nos, altos, tenors end bassss. So PLEASE COME AND JOIN U8 1 Yo wldl
fiud 1% to ve & very Ivifiiliug egperdedcy.



One of the highlights of the evening was cutting of the 25th anniversary
cake by Neshan Hintliian, godfather of the Church, a long-time supporter
and active member of St. Mary's.

His Eminence addressed the audience, reminiscing about the early days of
the parish. He commended the efforts of the first generation Aremanians
in the U.S. for building the Church with devotion and sacrifice and
offered a challenge to the present generation to continue and expand the
misaion of the Church. His Emlnence further urged the community to show
more organized concern towards our newly arrived brothers and sisters
from the Middle Eastern countries,

The evening continued with a gala dance. Middle Eastern entertainment
was provided by the Middle East Ensemble and Armenian-2American disco
music by Edick and Zareh from the Hye Club of St. Mary's Church,

Sunday morning, His Eminence celebrated Divine Liturgy and delivered an
inspiring sermon. At the end of the service, he conferred the ecclesiastical
degree of Thbroutune (scribe) to the following: Dr. Hratch Semeriian,

John Krikorian, Thomas Magarian, Jr., Simon Kumkumlan, Kegham Kumkumian,
Levop Andonian and Vache Tahmazian. Of these, the last Four received

the special privilege of wearing the stole {ouraragir). The following
members of the choir received special blessings to¢ wear the vell as
Choristers: Yeretzgin Anahid, Anna Derderfan and Meggle Prodromidis.

The Women's Guild had prepared an elaborate table of Armenian delicacies
and the congregation enicved the fellowship hour where many met His
Eminence personaliy.
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PASTOR'S MESSAGE

The New Year Message

The New Year bestows upon us a new feeling of hope instilled with
new inspirations, desires and aspirations. The renewed feeling of
hope gives us the inspiration to succeed in life and the aspiration
te make our dreams come true, Many do not succeed in the realization
of their desires because they deprive themselves of this beautiful
feeling of hope which gives them the strength and determination to
succeed, Along with this feeling, there is prayer, the means to
keep us in constent communication with our Creator, God Almighty.
Those who lack inspiration and the renewed feeling of hope will
ultimately fail in lifes endeavors.,. Without the presence of God

in their worldly lives and the inspiring goal of salvation, real
happiness, life loses its true meaning and becomes hard to under-
stand and appreciate,

Every minute is a day for those who utilize time knowingly and
every day a year if we appreciate its value, True, we cannot bring
back the past; but the present time can double in value if we use
it wisely and sincerely. The value of 1life is not measured by the
number of days or years one lives but by the fruitfullness and
success of the life we live, It is not important how long we live;
it is important to utilize the short amount of time given to us
for God's purpose, the hope of salvation., Time is our most cherished
treasure in life, Our real happiness depends on how well we plan
our life and implement our desires: towards the fulfillment of ouwr
calling as children of God. Everyone who lives on this earth has a
mission, a goal to reach, which requires our sincere and untiring
efforts. We have only one opportunity, one life to live, to reach
this goal it should not be wasted, ti me goes by without ever re-
turning. Our realization of our hopes depends upon how wisely and
well we utilize this precious time granted to us, We all have a
calling in life, each and everyone of us has an obligation to ful=
£ill our life's calling. Only then will we have true meaning of
life and real happiness.

The message for the year gone by is to learn from our experiences
and mot to repeat our mistakes., The new year brings a new message
of hope, giving us the inspiration and determination to succeed in
our religious and national endeavors. Let the years that go by
bring us a step closer to our goal in life, everlasting peace and
happiness. A Happy New Yesr to all of you and may the grace of our
Lord and Saviour be with each and everyone of you throughout your
days on earth.

FROM THE PASTOR & PARISH COUNCIL

On Sunday, December 15, 1979, all
those who were fortunate enough to

be present and participate in the
festivities that were held will agree
that the spirit of that day will be
with us for many many years to comes
His Eminence Archbishop Torkom

| Manoogian, Primate, celebrated the
Divine Liturgy and delivered a most
inspiring sermon concerning the events
of the daye On this memorable day

the Altar Servers of our church were
elevated in rank. They are as follows:
| Ordained Deacon: Hagop B ozian and

' Roy Stepanian. Stole Bearers: Richard
- Badishkanian, Vahe Baboomian, Gary
Takvorian and Roy Morchian. Given the
full rank of Tbir: Michael Takvorian,
Armen Baboomian, Gregory Badishkanian
and Andrea Badishkanian. Our hearts
are filled with great pride and joy
seeing so many members of our parish blessed with this privilege. Indeed, we are very fortunate
to have such dedicated and devoted servers in our community. Their participation in our
worship service truly adds to the inspiration and religious experience enjoyed by all of those
who partske. May God Bless each and everyone of them granting them many many yesrs of service
in our church and community.

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manooglan, Primate,
V. Rev, Fr, Houssig Bagdasian and the Church Servers
that were elevated in rank on Dece 16, 1979,

We are informed that Mr. Louis Zotisn who for many years was our most devoted and faithful
organist has resigned, We are sorry to see Mr. Zotian leave his position. We are all
going to miss him very much, and its going to be difficult not seeing Mr. Zotian behind
the organ at church services. On behalf of our parish, we extend our sppreciation and
gratitude for his dedicated service. We pray that God will grant him many more years
blessed with good health.

Word was received from St. George Armenian Church of Hartford that Reve Fr, Khosrof
Asadourian, passed away on December 28, 1979, Funeral Services were held at Hartford
and were presided over by His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian. May God Rest His Soul,.
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SUNDAY SCHOOL

On Armenian Christmas, January 6th, we had our annual Sunday School Hantes. This year
we had a very large turnout to the satisfaction of all of us, The program was most
interesting and appreciated by all of those who attended. We want to thank all of those
who worked so hard for making our hanles a success. Many thanks to Rose Karpilo. The
Sunday Schooli realizing the need for a turn-table and amplifier purchased one for the
benefit of our church,

LR EE 3

pi

On Janusry 19, the YPA held its first meeting of the year presided over by our new
Chairman, Bob Wysc. Hosts for the evening were Rose and John Dinkjian and Charlie and
Jean Qurganian, A grest many members were present and had the opportunity to enjoy the
fellowship of one another, The tenstive agenda for the year was presented to the body
and was set up as follows: ’
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February 9th Meeting And Bible Talk

March 8th Progredsive Dinner

April Sth Communion Breakfast

April 12th Meeting and Bowling or Guest Speaker
May 10th Gourmet Dinner

June 1lith Outing -

Septenber 13th Covered Dish Dimner

October 1st Fashion Show

October 11th Meeting and Cultural Month
November 8th Wine Tasting

December 6th Elections and Christmas Party

We are looking forward to a beneficial and fruitful year.. Hope to see all our
werbers at the next meeting, Outegoing Chairlady Jean Berberian was thanked
for a job well done and presented with a token gift from YPA.

* % % %
ACYOA

On January 5th, with members of our organization and Hayr Scorp we visited the
Emerson Home for The Armenien Aged on the occasion of Armeniar Christmas. We
sang Christmas Carols and donated fruit, A4ll those present were most appreciative
of our visit. It wes most rewarding for each and everyone of us.

* %%
WOMEN'S GUILD

On Janvary 9, 1980, Women'!s Guild visited the Emerson Home For The Armenian Aged.
A service was held presided over by His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian,
Primate, with the participation of our Hay Soorp, Father Yeznag Balian and Deacon
onnig Terzian., The Wemen's Guild presented the residents with a gift. It was

a most inspiring and comforting day, and we feel sure it was appreciated by all
those present,
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ARMENTAN SCHOOL

The Armenian School recently purchased a new piano which has teken its place on
the stage of the church hall, Its harmonlous tones proved to be a tremendous
asset to this year's ammusl Christmas Program; it is hoped that the entire
congregation will continue to enjoy the music from this pisno for many years to
comes On January 25, continuing its effort to make "Armenianism" come alive
for our American-Armenian children, the school board was honored with a slide
presentation of Armenia for the school children by Mr.. Berc Araz. With the use
of his slides, Mr, Araz diacussed his personsl trip through historic Armenia.

As a result of the discussion, many students were inspired with the dream of one
day visiting their ancestral homeland, To help the congregation observe Sts.
Vartsnantz Day, our Armeniasn students will re-enact portions from our history and,
also, sing some of our favorite songs, on February 10, immediately following
church services. Please plan on attending to celebrate St. Vartan and his in-
spiration te our children. ’
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